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New HSR Rules Scheduled to Go 
Into Effect on February 10, 2025 
 

 

 

 

 

In October, the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) unanimously voted to 
finalize changes to the premerger notification form and rules 
implementing the Hart-Scott-Rodino (HSR) Act. On November 12, that 
rulemaking was published in the Federal Register, making the effective 
date for the new rules February 10, 2025. For more information on the 
significant changes to the HSR rules, see our previous Client Alert.   

In light of the recent election, the implementation of the HSR rules may 
be postponed by a regulatory freeze. Regulatory freezes are commonly 
imposed by incoming administrations and allow the new administration to 
reconsider rules announced in the final weeks of the previous 
administration. Given that President-elect Trump imposed a regulatory 
freeze at the start of his first administration in 2017, and President Biden 
also imposed one in 2021, it is likely that it will happen again in January.  
Since the HSR rules have been finalized, a regulatory freeze would 
postpone the effective date for 60 days while the incoming Trump 
administration decides how to proceed.   
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ABOUT KING & SPALDING 

Celebrating more than 130 years of service, King & Spalding is an international law firm that represents a broad array of clients, including half 
of the Fortune Global 100, with 1,300 lawyers in 24 offices in the United States, Europe, the Middle East and Asia. The firm has handled 
matters in over 160 countries on six continents and is consistently recognized for the results it obtains, uncompromising commitment to quality, 
and dedication to understanding the business and culture of its clients. 

This alert provides a general summary of recent legal developments. It is not intended to be and should not be relied upon as legal advice. In 
some jurisdictions, this may be considered “Attorney Advertising.”  

View our Privacy Notice. 
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